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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, AUGUST 22, 2017 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Barbara Waiters and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
No Report

RTA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Greg Cook reported that he and Commissioner Herrera would be attending a meeting with Jefferson Parish President Mike Yenni and his executive staff on September 7, 2017 to discuss issues between the two agencies.

Greg Cook reported that Transdev was starting the budget process early at the request of the City of New Orleans.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
JULY 27, 2017
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of July 27, 2017.  Verbal Motion 17-124 was approved unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
No Report
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


No Report
CONSENT AGENDA 

Chairwoman Williams stated that all items presented to the Finance Committee on August 15, 2017 were reviewed and were recommended for adoption.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to adopt the Consent Agenda Items.  Resolution No. 17-075 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT ITEMS:

AUTHORIZATION TO RATIFY:
BEARING CUPS AND CONES AND LOCKING PLATES FOR THE OVERHAUL OF JOURNAL BOXES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the award of a contract to Bearing and Industrial Supply Company, Inc. for Bearing Cups and Cones and Locking Plates for the Overhaul of Journal Boxes.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to ratify the contract award to Bearing and Industrial Supply Company, Inc. for Bearing Cups and Cones and Locking Plates for the Overhaul of Journal Boxes.   Resolution No. 17- 076 was adopted unanimously.
DESKTOP COMPUTERS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the award of a contract to SHI International Corp. for Desktop Computers.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to ratify the contract award to SHI International Corp. for Desktop Computers.   Resolution No. 17- 077 was adopted unanimously.
MICROSOFT 2016 SOFTWARE
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the award of a contract to SHI International Corp. for Microsoft 2016 Software.

 Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to ratify the contract award to SHI International Corp. for Microsoft 2016 Software.   Resolution No. 17- 078 was adopted unanimously.
FITNESS EQUIPMENT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the award of a contract to Fitness Expo for Fitness Equipment.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to ratify the contract award to Fitness Expo for Fitness Equipment.   Resolution No. 17- 079 was adopted unanimously.
AUTHORIZATION TO CANCEL AWARD:

E-COMMERCE FULFILLMENT SERVICES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to cancel the award for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to cancel the award for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.   Resolution No. 17- 080 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

TELEPHONY PBX AND CALL CENTER SYSTEM


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for a Telephony PBX and Call Center System.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the solicitation for Telephony PBX and Call Center System. Verbal Motion 17-125 was approved unanimously.

OVERHAUL OF TWO (2) DIFFERENTIALS FOR THE CANAL RIVERFRONT STREETCARS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for the Overhaul of Two (2) Differentials for the Canal Riverfront Streetcars.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the solicitation for the Overhaul of Two (2) Differentials for the Canal Riverfront Streetcars. Verbal Motion 17-126 was approved unanimously.

TO AWARD

ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – INFINITY ENGINEERING – ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE DOUBLE CROSSOVER REPLACEMENT AT CARROLLTON AVENUE TERMINUS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for On Call Services – Small Business – Infinity Engineering – St. Charles Streetcar Line Double Crossover Replacement at Carrollton Avenue Terminus. 


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the award of a contract to Infinity Engineering.  Resolution No. 17-081 was adopted unanimously.

ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – INFINITY ENGINEERING – ST. CHARELS STREETCAR LINE TRACK PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT DOWNTOWN LOOP 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for On Call Services – Small Business – Infinity Engineering – St. Charles Streetcar Line Track Pavement Replacement Downtown Loop.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the award of a contract to Infinity Engineering.  Resolution No. 17-082 was adopted unanimously.

ON CALL SERVICES FOR MAJOR REPAIRS TO TRANSIT VEHICLES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for On Call Services for Major Repairs to Transit Vehicles.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the award of a contract to Coachcrafters, Inc.  Resolution 17-083 was adopted unanimously.

TO AMEND:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREET

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the amendment of the contract with Archer Western Construction.  Resolution 17-084 was adopted unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – NAPOLEON FACILITY BUILDING RENOVATION AND UPGRADE – REDESIGN AREA 2

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Professional A&E on Call Services – State of Good Repair – Napoleon Facility Building Renovation and Upgrade – Redesign Area 2.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the amendment of the contract with CDM Smith.  Resolution No. 17-085 was adopted unanimously.

E-COMMERCE FULFILLMENT SERVICES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the amendment of the contract with QCS Logistics.  Resolution No. 17-086 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICT AND AWARD:

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit and award for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the solicitation and award for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services. Resolution No. 17-087 was approved unanimously.

TO SOLICIT:

THIRD PARTY ADMINISTRATOR – CLAIMS ADMINISTRATION SERVICES AUTOMOBILE/GENERAL LIABILITY CLAIMS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to solicit for Third Party Administrator – Claims Administration Services Automobile/General Liability Claim.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the solicitation for Third Party Administrator – Claims Administration Services Automobile/General Liability Claim.  Verbal Motion 17-127 was approved unanimously.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Justin Augustine reported that on Thursday, August 24, 2017, the FTA would be at the RTA for an Annual Quarterly Review.

Justin Augustine reported that Dwight Norton presented the Shelter Zoning (CZO) Process to the Operations and Administration Committee. 

Justin Augustine reported that the process would take until Spring, 2018 to implement and some of the steps in the process the RTA had already been through with current shelters so Dwight Norton was going to setup a meeting with Laurel Communications to clarify the existing process.

Justin Augustine reported that Adelee M. LeGrand was voted to the APTA Executive Committee.


Adelee LeGrand reported that the Fare Study was presented to the Operations and Administration Committee Meeting and the Finance Committee and would be presented at the Board meeting today.


Adelee LeGrand presented the following:
Today’s Agenda
· Purpose 
· Process
· Fare Analysis
· Peer Cities
· GENFARE
· Next Steps
Regional Fare Study Purpose
· Promotion of regionalism
· Potential to increase ridership for JeT and NORTA
· Fare study allows NORTA to report to tax payers
· What is the potential financial burden for each agency?
· What is equitable and fair for all riders? 
· How will we share revenue from a regional pass?
· What will be the fare structure? 
Regional Fare Study Process
· Kick Off & Survey Preparation
· Peer Agency Review
· Fare Price Responsiveness
· Conduct Survey (CTG/Dikita)
· Present Current Findings 
· Ridership Evaluation & New Fare Policy Structure
· Public Engagement
· In-Person Working Session
· Final Report
Planning Objectives
· Evaluate Existing Regional Travel and Transfer Behavior
· Create Shor-Term and Long-Term Regional Transit Strategies
· Build Consensus Among Stakeholders
· Support Strategic Mobility Plan
Fare Analysis Process

· Survey
· Determine NORTA and Jet Specific Elasticities
· Fare Price Responsiveness
Elasticity Analysis Process
· Fare elasticity is a measure of how responsive ridership is to a change in fare price.
· Fare elasticities are typically determined by:
· Rider group
· Service type
· Fare product
Commonly Used Elasticity Rates
· All types of agencies: -0.3
· Agencies without subway service: -0.4
· Urban areas with 500K to 1M residents: -0.3 
· Urban areas with less than 500K residents: -0.35
· Adult Rider NORTA: -0.2 to -0.5 
· Transit Dependent NORTA: -0.21 to -0.25
Price Sensitivity for Adult Rider
· % Change in Ridership = Fare Elasticity x % Change in Price Ridership of 100,000 and fare increase of $0.10

Peer City Analysis
What Will This Analysis Tell Us 
· What has their experience been with regional passes?
· How can their experience help us understand how to structure a regional day pass? 

· How do they share revenue?
· What are transfer policies?
Peer Review City Selection Criteria 
· Regional pass
· Within 50% of the New Orleans urbanized area no vehicle households and poverty rates
· Presence of tourism industry
· Within 50% of the New Orleans service miles and service area population
· Within 50% of the New Orleans annual passenger trips 
· Within $1.00 of NORTA and JeT base fare
· Presence of fixed-guideway service
· Ridership trends (declining)
Cities Considered

· Capital Area Transit System, Baton Rouge, LA 
· Capital Metro, Austin, TX 
· Charleston Area Regional Transportation Authority, Charleston, SC 
· Charlotte Area Transit System, Charlotte, NC
· Long Beach Transit, Long Beach, CA
· Memphis Area Transit Authority, Memphis, TN 
· Niagara Frontier Transportation Authority, Buffalo, NY
· Sacramento Regional Transit District, Sacramento, CA
· Southwest Ohio Regional Transit Authority, Cincinnati, OH
· Transportation District Commission of Hampton Roads, Virginia Beach-Norfolk, VA
· Via Metropolitan Transit, San Antonio, TX 
GENFARE Software Modification Update 
· Will create a bidirectional (regional pass)
· Software update to fareboxes and TVMs
· Need business rules/fare structure
· Timeline: 3 months 
Regional Fare Study:  Next Steps
· Public Engagement

· In-Person Working Session

· Final Report

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Adelee LeGrand stated that when there was a Regional Pass the RTA had to make payments to JeT and this study was trying to make it a balanced relationship between the two agencies.

Chairwoman Williams stated that this was a very thorough report and Greg Cook should take the information from this report to his meeting with Jefferson Parish.

Justin Augustine stated that he has met with the New Orleans Marketing Tourism  Corporation to discuss the Hospitality Industry to help the RTA  to try and understand the Hospitality Workers and a report has not been finalized as of this date but staff will come before the Board with the necessary recommendations.

Commissioner Daniels stated that he was part of the New Orleans Marketing Tourism Corporation and he was willing to assist in any way possible.


Chairwoman Waiters stated that Ride NOLA did a survey with Harrahs Casino and was reaching out to the Hotel/Motel Industry and maybe staff could reach out to Ride NOLA for the results of the survey.

Ashley Pintos, New Orleans Hospitality Workers Committee, stated that Ride New Orleans State of Transit 2017 reported that there were 66 streetcars with five routes and 135-140 buses with 35 routes which are half the number of routes since Hurricane Katrina and the articulated buses are counted as 2 buses when it is only one bus and there are less than 4 buses for each route.

Ashley Pintos stated that RTA denies that the public bus system is geared to tourists and not every day working people.

Ashely Pintos stated that there are less than 4 buses for 35 very large bus routes and about 12 streetcars for every streetcar route.  

Ashely Pintos stated that the Rampart Streetcar Line cost $75 Million and resulted in decreased access to jobs and was created at the cost of Economic Opportunity for working class people.

Ashely Pintos stated that 11% of jobs are accessible via public transportation and people that create the culture of the City are at the bottom of the priority list.

Lita Farquhar stated that the RTA has made minimal effort regarding outreach with the Hospitality Workers and the last meeting was poorly planned with the Hospitality Workers Committee; it was scheduled when the workers were working the lunch and/or dinner shifts.  

Lita Farquhar stated that the RTA denied their request to reimburse the Hospitality Works $15.00 an hour to attend the meetings. She said that the majority of the RTA workers were getting paid to attend the meetings and if the RTA can afford to pay consultants, the RTA can afford to pay the Hospitality Workers for attending the meetings.

Lita Farquhar stated that each time a worker attends a meeting with the RTA it takes them away from their personal and spare time.

Lita Farquhar stated that there should be kiosks at each bus stop for passengers to give feedback to the RTA and for the passengers that give feedback, RTA should compensate them with a RTA pass.

Meg Maloney stated that the RTA made a decision to spend $75 Million of public investment for the Rampart Street Streetcar Line and that streetcar does not provide any increased jobs for residents along that corridor and Ride Nola research shows that residents along the Rampart Street Streetcar Line lost 30 minutes of time.

Meg Maloney stated that the bus system should be a priority not the streetcar system.


Meg Maloney stated that most Hospitality Worker work 50-60 hours a week and should not be spending 3 hours to get home and the Master Plan was trash and does not benefit workers and workers would like to see a Master Plan that benefits the residents of New Orleans.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated when public meetings were held for the Rampart Street Streetcar Line, the public asked that bus routes on Rampart Street not be discontinued but allowed to connect to the Rampart Streetcar Line and some of the buses on Rampart Street act as express buses until they reach Canal Street.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that Ride Nola has reached out to the RTA and a meeting will be scheduled between the two agencies.


Justin Augustine reported that there was a disconnect on how the public perceives how the RTA system works.

Justin Augustine reported that people make statements as if they are facts and the RTA went through a detailed public outreach for the Rampart Street Streetcar Line and today buses run from the lower ninth ward to Canal Street and the only difference in the service was that eight stops were taken out to speed up reaching Canal Street.


Justin Augustine reported that in addition to the bus routes, the streetcar route was added and no one that rides the bus needs to get off the bus to ride the streetcar and there is no negative impact on service. 


Justin Augustine reported that the Rampart Street Streetcar Line will extend to the lower ninth ward when funding  is available.


Justin Augustine reported that within the last two years the RTA has invested $13 Million in bus service and the Rampart Street Streetcar Line was financed from local dollars; the FTA did not give us money for the continuation.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA carries 20 Million riders a year and only 16% of riders on the 5 streetcar routes are tourists and the streetcars are fully integrated into the bus routes; the only line that is not integrated into the bus service is the Riverfront Streetcar Line and passengers can get anywhere in the City of New Orleans by using the buses, streetcars and the ferry service.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA has made a decision to acquire 44 more buses with a grant for more service on fixed route and paratransit and there have been more bus investments than rail investments and there are more bus service hours on the street than rail service hours on the street.


Justin Augustine reported there are 66 streetcars and only 35 streetcars are dedicated to the St. Charles Streetcar Line and never have all 35 streetcars been on the line at one time.

Justin Augustine stated that information regarding the RTA was available from his office.

Commissioner Daniels reported that this was a great opportunity to have common sense conversations with everyday riders to let the riders know how the RTA service was run and what the ratio of streetcars to buses actually is and he said staff can’t get frustrated when the public comes before the Board. 


Commissioner Daniels reported that the riders don’t have the correct analysis and technical facts, people are struggling and it is the RTA’s job to figure out how to reduce the riders struggles.

Justin Augustine reported that he has no problem having meetings and giving the public the correct information.


Justin Augustine reported that he has a meeting scheduled with Ride Nola to discuss bus routes.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that when the Hospitality Workers first came to speak to the RTA, immediately staff met with the hospitality industry workers and tried to figure out their needs and fix the situation by becoming more flexible and understanding the hospitality industry and their schedules
Justin Augustine reported that the RTA wants to help the hospitality industry and wants to meet with the employers so the RTA can better under their industry and the schedules in order to provide what they need.

Justin Augustine reported that he wanted to keep the dialogue going between the RTA and the hospitality industry.


Adelee LeGrand reported that the meetings with the hospitality industry workers were always scheduled two weeks in advance and the workers were well aware in advance of the meetings but, when they received the invitation for the last meeting, they had a conflict with the time and RTA asked that the hospitality workers let the RTA know what time would be better for them.

Adelee LeGrand reported that the first meeting was held when it was originally scheduled and there were representatives from the hospitality community and another meeting was going to be held at the convenience of the hospitality workers that were not able to attend the previous meeting so the next meeting was scheduled during lunch and they stated that was not going to work for them and then it was changed to mid-day.

Adelee LeGrand reported that she rides transit and that she does not have a car and she experiences the positive and the challenges of the transit system and the RTA was trying to have a balanced process and hear from all type of voices.


Adelee LeGrand reported that staff has met with the major hospitality Human Resources Departments to see what type of difficulties the employees were having and to listen to the challenges that the employees were experiencing.


Adelee LeGrand reported that the RTA staff was extending themselves and was very flexible with the meetings.

Chairwoman Williams stated that legally the RTA can’t compensate people for attending meetings.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Adelee LeGrand reported that the RTA has received positive feedback and realizes that transportation is a challenge and a lot of the workforce was moving further out of the City to Algiers, New Orleans East and Jefferson Parish.

Taylor Marcantel reported that the Human Resources Manager from the major hotels that staff talked to discussed going from rigid schedules to more flexible schedules for the workers.

Adelee LeGrand reported that in the next phase of the Strategic Plan, staff would be launching different scenarios such as having more frequency on all bus routes and analyzing the data to see what that would cost. 

Adelee LeGrand reported that she has challenged Taylor Marcantel to develop an interactive online tool which would allow people to click on what type of service they would like in certain areas.


Adelee LeGrand reported that everybody’s experiences were real experiences and everyone should have an opportunity to build their own system that would be beneficial to them and understand that by doing so, what it does to the entire region and if all the coverage was in one community, someone else was going to suffer.

Adelee LeGrand reported that this conversation was about the balance of the transit system.


Commissioner Gardere reported if the interactive tools were built and people could see for themselves, this conversation would continue and the RTA would  more likely  have an effective and efficient transit system.


Alex Posorske reported that the outreach from the RTA was much better and that Ride Nola wanted like to help disseminate the information that Adelee LeGrand spoke about so people could better understand the transit system and he said that Ride Nola did submit a letter of support for the bus grant.


Alex Posorske reported that the passengers wanted to see what the RTA would look like at the peak of its efficiency and that’s what a lot of agencies are doing throughout the country.


Alex Posorske reported that NOLA Ride looked at the census block group level and took the population in each census block group in Jefferson, Orleans and St. Bernard Parishes as well as jobs and did calculations to census block groups throughout the entire region looking at how long it takes to arrive at certain places and through those calculations they looked at how many jobs are accessible during the 7:00 a.m.  - 9:00 a.m. peak period and it was found this within the Rampart Street Streetcar Line corridor from September 2016 versus October, 2017 when the service changes went in to effect, there was a slight decrease in accessibility of jobs along the corridor.  

Alex Posorske stated that it was never said that the streetcar line specifically caused that; the theory is that it was the moving of the Franklin bus line.

Alex Posorske stated that for a large public investment, the Rampart Street Streetcar Line didn’t do anything to increase connectivity to jobs.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Alex Posorske reported that the data was taken from September 2016 through October 2016 when the streetcar came on line.


In response to Alex Posorske, Chairwoman Williams stated that she wanted to meet with Ride Nola’s data personnel. 
DBE SECOND QUARTERLY REPORT 2017

Genia Browder reported that the DBE 2nd Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $26,456,418 in current Federal contracts with $8,995,182 allocated to DBE’s which totaled 34% DBE participation.

Genia Browder reported that on the Non-Federal Side, RTA’s total contracts were $49,688,571 with $15,403,457 for DBE’s which totaled 31% DBE participation.


Genia Browder reported that the total spending for the 2nd Quarter was $3,940,205 (federal and non-federal, not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE participation was $1,410,907.


Genia Browder reported that the 2nd Quarter DBE Performance Attainment Goal was 36%.


Gina Browder reported that the following Site Visits took place:

· Transportation & Logistics, LLC
· United Services, LLC

Gina Browder reported that she attended the City of New Orleans Economic Development Business Information Sessions and the next DBE Outreach Event would be Congressman Cedric Richmond’s Small Business Expo at Delgado Community College on Thursday, August 24, 2017.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was on target with the Boards DBE Goal mandate.


Commissioner Gardere stated that the Board just approved the partnership for the Unified DBE Participation which allows for tracking participation in real time and this would shift the culture of business in New Orleans because now everyone was going to play by the same rules.  


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA surpassed Federal Goal Mandate for DBE’s.

Commissioner Daniels stated that staff has done a great job dealing with DBE’s and asked for a more detailed report regarding the DBE’s.

Justin Augustine stated that Commissioner Gardere has created a great report on DBE’s for the City of New Orleans.


Commissioner Gardere stated that the Board approved adoption of that same platform.

Commissioner Gardere reported that when you introduce new tools, you get better results and that’s also possible for community engagement.


Chairwoman Williams asked for a copy of the Shelter Report and an update on the progress.

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Herrera reported that RTA’s Financials were right on budget and the expenses for this year were 2% higher than last year.


Chairman Herrera reported that there was $50 Million in RTA’s budget for services and supplies that local DBE’s can participate in through the bid process. 

FINANCIAL REPORTS
JULY FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:

Ronald Baptiste reported that Caroline Register was going to attend different workshops to inform the public about the RTA’s Procurement Process.
Ronald Baptiste reported that Sales Tax Revenue received for the month of May was $122,000 less than what was projected but there was a positive budget until the end of May.

Ronald Baptiste reported that for the month of July the Operating Revenues Line Item was $100,000 less than what was budgeted but year to date was still exceeding projections. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that Operating Revenues Line Item showed that the RTA was still purchasing fuel at 50 cents less per gallon than what was budgeted and RTA was very conservative in the budgetary process and was operating at $260,000 less than what was budgeted for the month and year to date was still below budget.

Ronald Baptiste reported that TMSEL Legacy Costs were slightly below budget for the month and RTA’s Third Party Administrator was moving retirees to other forms of insurance. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Government Operating Assistance Line Item showed that the RTA was able to obtain an additional $76,000 for the month which was more than what was budgeted and exceeded the budget projections. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that Non Government Cost Line Item was beginning to pick up due to the Canal Street Terminal Project and the Napoleon Facility was moving into the Final Engineering Phase. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that on the Debt Service Line Item, the interest on the debt service was less than estimated so there was a positive variance for the rest of the year and the principal was on target; those numbers were established in the debt covenant so for the month it was $400,000 better than anticipated and exceeded what was needed from the Operating Reserve to fund the operations of the agency
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Deferred
SERVICE EXTENSION TO OCHSNER HOSPITAL

Deferred


Commissioner Daniels stated that he wanted to thank Deslie Isidore, Gerard Guter, Mark Major and Jennifer Brady for their work with the Riders Advisory Committee and the information that was given regarding the ferry issues.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Clifford Abel stated that New Orleans was a very dangerous City and he was robbed twice on the RTA bus once in 2015 and during 2015 and he was able to pick the two gentlemen out of a line up and they were prosecuted and another time was on June 13, 2017 at 11:30 p.m. when he boarded the No. 94 and a man took the roll of money he had in his hand and ran off the bus.

Clifford Abel stated that the dispatcher told the operator to keep going and no one from the RTA came to take a report so he went down to the police station.

Clifford Abel stated that he came to meet with Oscar Figueroa and gave him the item number and he never heard back from Oscar Figueroa.
Clifford Abel stated that the police told him that the RTA does not report crimes; it’s a new policy of the RTA and he plans to file a Class Action Suit against the RTA.

In response to Clifford Able, Chairwoman Williams stated that the RTA does not have any such policy of not reporting crime.

Alan Drake stated that he took the St. Claude Bus No. 88 and he uses this bus on a regular basis and the on time performance was better and it was a great improvement by dropping the eight stops along St. Claude
Alan Drake stated that the University of New Orleans did a study of ridership on the different streetcar lines in the City of New Orleans regarding locals versus tourists with the opening of the Canal Street Streetcar Line and the Riverfront Streetcar was over 90% tourists and the Canal Street Streetcar Line was 90% locals and the St. Charles Street Streetcar Line was 70% local with a majority of tourists on the weekends.
Alan Drake stated that if there were any routes where the workers of the City were being hurt for the lack of service it would be the St. Charles Streetcar Line.  He stated that he was rarely on a bus where it refused service but this happens often on the St. Charles Streetcar Line. 

Alan Drake stated that if there was any addition service needed, it was on the St. Charles Streetcar Line.
Valerie Jefferson stated that she attended a Public Hearing regarding the Mobility Strategic Plan and the operators were not invited to these public hearings and they should have received invitations.

Valerie Jefferson stated that she pulled a bus back into the yard and she usually drives a single bus but they gave her an articulated bus and she asked to be retrained because she has not driven a articulated bus in a while and the instructor was giving her a refresher course and a supervisor from the Operations Department told her to pull the bus out without the proper training that she requested.

Brenda Holmes stated that she was speaking on behalf of the riders of Bus Route No. 88; the riders wanted the bus stop to be back at the Walgreens at St. Claude and Elysian Fields.  


Brenda Holmes stated that the intersection was very dangerous and at the current bus stop it was hard for people with disabilities to cross because cars turning affect passengers crossing the street and if the old bus stop was put back, people going to the lower nine just needed to cross the street to catch the bus.

Brenda Holmes stated that she understands the hospitality workers concerns and needs but there are other people that work throughout the City and the RTA can’t keep changing the bus schedules every time they get off early.


Brenda Holmes stated that the Hospitality Workers were given the opportunity to speak before the end of the meetings.


Brenda Holmes stated that she has been coming to the RTA Meetings for a long time representing the community and never got paid for one meeting.
 
Joshua Guss stated that the RTA needs to change the floors to carpet and give out umbrella bags on the buses because when it rains the passengers were slipping on the buses and the seats were wet and it was not safe for standing passengers when the buses are moving.

Chairwoman Williams stated that the RTA was very concerned about Safety and the RTA does not want to sacrifice safety for on time performance. 


Daria Bennett stated that it took her one hour and 40 minutes to get to the meeting from New Orleans East and the service was deplorable.

Daria Bennett stated that the new employees need to be trained.  She said that they are very rude and she has called the Customer Service Line and no one has returned her calls.

Daria Bennett stated that the frequency with the No. 64, 65 and Broad are horrible and that stops should have not been taken off of the St. Claude Route due to the Rampart Streetcar Line.

Daria Bennett stated that everything done by the RTA was for the tourists and the people of New Orleans service the tourists and the RTA has forgotten about the everyday passengers. 


Daria Bennett stated that some mornings she needed to leave at 4:00 a.m. in the morning to get to work and the No. 65 bus does not even come to Michoud after a certain time on a weekdays and on the weekend it does pass by Michoud because the bus is sitting on Bullard by Walmart.


Daria Bennett stated that when the service was changed in April, the Broad bus does not come any further than Dwyer and Michoud by Oak Island and that is where the majority of service is needed.


Daria Bennett stated that the frequencies of the buses on the weekend are horrible and the buses don’t connect and things have not been fixed for the working people and the people that do ride the bus can’t come to these meeting at 10:00 a.m. in the morning.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of August 22, 2017 at 11:46 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-127 was approved unanimously.
